1506 Western Avenue, McKownville, Albany, N. Y. May 24, 1965 Mr. Gordon S. Robinson, Chairman Guilderland Town Board Guilderland, New York Dear Sir: At the annual meeting of the McKownville Improvement Association, the members voted the following resolution: "It is recommended that the Town Board take immediate steps to obtain control of the Church Pond dam and the shore line area adjacent thereto, in order to prevent pollution of the water and to protect this source of supply for the McKownville Water District. If necessary, it is recommended that the Town Board should petition the courts in condemnation proceedings to acquire the Church Pond dam and adjacent land area." Due to lack of fencing on the shore line near the Church parking lot, members reported that refuse had been dumped there. It was also stated that under current conditions, the Water Super-

intendent lacked authority to remove debris that has accumulated in the Pond. In the event the outlet should become blocked by debris, a wash-out of the earth dam could occur under flood conditions.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary, McKownville Improvement Association